
Bluegrass Note: The Festival of
the Bluegrass is a traditional

Bluegrass music festival held at
Lexington’s Kentucky Horse Park
each June. Established in 1974,
every festival features nationally
and internationally known acts,

plus a camp for youngsters ages
8 to 18 with an interest in 

Bluegrass music.



Bluegrass Note: The “banjar”, made
from half a gourd and animal skin, 

originated in Africa hundreds of years
ago. The five stringed banjo used in

Bluegrass music developed from earlier
four stringed banjos fashioned by

African slaves in the 17th century. It’s
not certain how the short fifth string

developed, but it was definitely in use
by the early 1800s.

Bluegrass Note: Owensboro, in
western Kentucky, is home to
the Bluegrass Music Hall of

Fame and Museum, 
dedicated to preservation and
innovation in bluegrass music.

(270) 926-7891. Just 45 minutes
south of Owensboro you’ll find
the homeplace of Bill Monroe.

Tour info: (270) 298-0036.



Bluegrass Note: Meadowgreen
Park Music Hall, in Clay City,

Kentucky, was built exclusively for
the preservation and performance of

Bluegrass music. See national,
regional and local acts. It’s only a 45

minute drive west of downtown
Lexington. Call (606) 945-5999.




